
 
IMPORTANT DATES 

MONTH DATE EVENT 

February Monday 12th  Captain’s Induction & Merit Assembly – 
2.00 pm 

Welcome Afternoon Tea – 2.30 pm 

 Friday 16th  OVLC Swimming Carnival  

@ Nana Glen -Selected students 

 Thursday 22nd CH District Swimming Carnival 

 Monday 26th Merit Assembly – 2.30 pm 

March Monday 11th Merit Assembly – 2.30 pm 

 Monday 25th Merit Assembly – 2.30 pm 

 Thursday 28th Easter Hat Parade  

April Monday 8th Merit Assembly – 2.30 pm 

 Thursday 11th Great Debate Nana Glen 

 Friday 12th Reward Day 

  Last Day Term 1 

Messages from the Principal 

Welcome back families! 

We trust you have had a wonderful break, and we are excited about the year ahead. This year 

we welcome back Mrs Catie Crothers (Mepham) from maternity leave and congratulate her on 

her recent marriage to Mitch. Mrs Crothers is back teaching the K-2 class in a job share 

arrangement. Miss Laura Flack will be teaching K-2 Monday to Wednesday and Mrs Crothers 

Thursday and Friday. We welcome back Miss Tenielle Stubbs who is teaching 3-6 again this 

year. Kristen will continue in her role as SLSO on 3-6 and Ebby will be working as SLSO on K-2. 

Mrs Micki Rathgen will still be working with us, but in a different capacity. Her role is Assistant 

Principal Curriculum and Instruction, and she will be working across Coramba Public School 

and the two other schools in our Professional Learning Community – Karangi Public School 

and Upper Orara Public School. 
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We are holding our first Merit Assembly and Captains Induction at 2pm next Monday 12th 

February, followed by a welcome afternoon tea at 2.30pm. Everyone is welcome. Please come 

along to both if you are able, otherwise come along to the afternoon tea to catch up with 

teachers and connect with other parents. We encourage not just parents and carers but 

friends as well to all our community gatherings and assemblies. 

 

We have had an excellent start to the year. Last Friday the Orara Valley Small Schools 

Swimming Carnival was held at the Nana Glen Community Pool. Our Coramba students were 

amazing. They showed greet team spirit, resilience and supported each other throughout the 

entire day. A huge congratulations to all our competitors and special mention to Carter, Laila 

and Lachlan for being awarded age champions. Thank you also to our group of parents/carers 

who supported the students and modelled what it means to encourage not just your own 

child, but everyone else’s. The proverb “It takes a village to raise a child’ was definitely on 

display last Friday. Best of luck to our competitors who have made it through to the Orara 

Valley Swimming Carnival, to be held next Friday, 16th February at Nana Glen Community Pool.  



As we start the new year here are a few important reminders regarding routines, processes 

upcoming events: 

Drop-off/pick-up 

Please ensure you are using the Keevers Close drop off area – not Short Street. This is a staff 

carpark and not suitable for student drop-offs or pick-ups due to limited space and safety 

reasons. There is no footpath for student use or a clear line of sight for drivers to see if students 

are in the carpark. In the afternoon, parents are most welcome to come into school grounds, 

however, please wait in the undercover area, as students can get distracted if they see their 

parents, and teachers need to ensure end of day procedures in the classroom are smooth and 

organised. 

Absences 

Every day counts and this year we will continue our focus on improving our attendance. Please 

ensure you child is at school every day and if they are absent, please advise the office either by 

phone call, SMS on the school mobile or by email. All absences need to be explained and it is 

department policy that we follow up on unexplained absences either that day or by the 

following day.   

School mobile:   0439 464 161      School email:  coramba-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

 

Meeting with teachers 

We value our relationships with our parents/carers very highly and strongly believe that you 

are partners in your child’s education. If you feel you need to speak with your child’s teacher, 

please phone the office to make a suitable time. Be mindful that teachers are on duty or doing 

preparation in the morning, so this is not a good time to ‘catch’ them. Teachers are available 

most afternoons and can give you the time you might need, providing they have notice.  
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Welcome Circle 

We hold a Welcome Circle every morning at 8:50am. This is a wonderful routine that we have 

been doing for some time now. It sets up students for the day with a positive mindset and 

allows for students and teachers to connect in a supportive, inclusive way. Please ensure your 

child is here at this time. We are aware that one of our buses can arrive a little late. These 

students can simply join in when they arrive.  

Student Digital Sign in 

We have moved from a paper-based student sign into a digital sign in. This is one of our 

attendance strategies so students can self-monitor their attendance and work towards 

rewards for consistent attendance. Students can go to the library as soon as they arrive to 

check in. If they are late, they can always sign in at lunchtime. 

Latecomers/early leavers 

If your child is late to school or is leaving early, they must be signed out at the office. Students 

are not permitted to arrive late or leave early without a slip signed by the parent and a staff 

member. This is for safety reasons and is a Department of Education Policy. 

Update details 

Please ensure your contact details and emergency contact details are up to date. Please 

complete the enclosed form and return it to school with any changes. 

School Strategic Improvement Plan 

In the coming weeks we will be seeking your input into the new School Strategic 

Improvement Plan. Next week I will share with you findings from the Situational Analysis 

completed at the end of 2023. We will be holding a parent focus group mid-term and will 

share these details with you soon. We look forward to working in collaboration with our whole 

school community to develop a new school vision and strategic directions for the plan. This 

plan will see us through until 2027 and we are very excited about continuing our growth 

towards excellence as a provider of public education in New South Wales. 

Have a fabulous weekend!       Julie Price, Principal   

Community News 

 

Please order Book Club 
by Friday 16th February 

2024. Visit 
scholastic.com.au/LOOP 
or download the LOOP 

app. To order and pay by 
credit card. 



 



 

 


